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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, April 11, 2008
ROOM 102 Thames Campus
1:00 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Bill Dopirak. 
Motion made by Mike Geary to approve minutes of March 7, 2008 meeting with changes as noted; seconded by Ron Leask.   Unanimously approved.
DEAN’S REPORT 

Dean Branchini announced that Linda Perfetto has taken a 3-year position as the System Coordinator/Director of the Common Curriculum for Nursing and that Ellen Freeman has been selected as the Interim Director of Nursing for Three Rivers.  We all wish Linda well and welcome Ellen to her new position.  
An email has been sent to the members of the Academic Division announcing times of four meetings to discuss Academic Planning for next year with Dean Branchini; also attached to that email is a copy of the Chancellor’s message which outlines five strategic priorities identified by the Council of Presidents for advancing student success.  Dean Branchini noted that she is anxious to hear ideas and priorities for Academic Division goals from the faculty and staff.  

It is Additional Responsibility time!  Dean Branchini stated that she hopes that the faculty will read the Chancellors’ message and consider incorporating some of the strategies listed in additional responsibility proposals.  It is her hope to bring the proposed Academic Division Goals back to the division for ratification in May and that these goals can be used toward additional responsibilities next year.  
Faculty should have received an email from Sharon Koch requesting Perkins Grant proposals for 2008-2009; if you have any comments or ideas, please contact Sharon.  Please note there is a deadline for grant proposals!
INFORMATIVE PORTION:

Amy Rozek, Associate Director of Admissions/Coordinator of Dental Hygiene Transfer Program and Sharon Pirt, Accountant, gave a presentation on their Governance Task Force on Course Schedule findings regarding potential Intersession Courses being offered at TRCC.
They noted that since the implementation of Banner, TRCC has offered a winter session twice; once offering just one course and the second time offering 3 courses of which two were canceled.  Seven of the twelve CCC’s offer a winter session.  In speaking directly with someone from QVCC, seven courses were built and only two ran and Gateway built quite a few, but many of them did not actually run.  They also found that online and hybrid courses appear to be very popular during intersession and had fewer instances of cancellation.  

Social Sciences and Humanities were found to be the most commonly requested/offered courses at other institutions.  However, Business, computer, and math courses have been run, but historically have fewer offerings.  

There is no impact on FTE with winter session courses; no financial aid, no waivers, no payment plans, 3rd party payments must be in place prior to registration.  There is a possibility of students being able to use their GI Bill, but this is still pending approval).

Admissions processing/registration and advising would all be done concurrently with spring registration.   The dates typically are 12/26 through 1/15 or ½ through 1/17 with 1, 2, 2.5 or 3 week modules being offered.  Class times would be MTWRF 9:00-12:30, 1:00-4:30 or 5:30-9:00.  

Amy noted that some advantages of having a winter session would be that students would be able to stay at TRCC rather than moving to another institution to take winter session classes; winter sessions may attract other college students home on break; students could take 100-level prerequisite courses in preparation for 200-level courses in spring.  The “downsides” of a winter session are that a lot of material will be covered in a short amount of time; weather and cancellations; maintenance’s schedule
The information received was very helpful.  Amy thanked the other task force committee members for their input; Sharon Pirt, Nancy Scrivano and June Decker.  She encouraged the division members to look to their respective Governance Council representatives for further discussion.  She also noted that planning is the key to offering a successful winter intersession; winter intersession prior to December 2009 is not advisable due to the college’s impending move.  Last, but not least, she stated that participation should be voluntary (as summer sessions are).
Karen Westerberg, announced that the Fall 2008 New Student Orientation would take place on Thursday, August 28th hopefully at Dodd Stadium.  She is looking for faculty volunteers to assist and help in planning small group activities.  Last Fall’s new student orientation was a huge success and students were extremely pleased with the initial faculty contact.  If anyone is interested, please contact Karen Westerberg’s office.
DISCUSSION  

Information Literacy Outcome Assessment – Tony Benoit distributed a draft of the Information Literacy Outcome Assessment Contest Rubric.  He stated that there is only one week left for revisions/comments on the contest rubric.  The prize is $500.00 and 15 hrs. towards additional responsibilities!!!! He also reminded everyone that this Literacy Outcome Assessment should be ready for full implementation this fall!  You can use what you already have, but need to put it into the stated format.  Hope that participation will be great.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Tony.

Accommodations for students with disabilities -   Judy Hillburger, Matt Liscum and Chris Scarborough gave a brief overview of the recent CHRO complaint that was lodged against the college by a student who felt that they had not received the proper accommodations according to the policy.  The end result was that the college was found to be in violation of the policy and was mandated to retrain and inform all parties.  Judy stressed that faculty should work as a team with the counselors in Student Services and the student to make sure that their needs are met and proper accommodations are made.  Communication is very important in making this work; the student needs to communicate with the instructors and the counselors.  It was stated that sometimes students don’t want to reveal that they have a disability and want to “tough it out” and then when it becomes too much for them, it may be too late.  Matt Burbine noted that in the new Tutoring Center, there are no accommodations for students to take tests.  This will be brought up at Cabinet.  Tony Benoit thanked the counselors for all that they are doing for the students with minimal resources.
OPEN/ANNOUNCEMENTS

-  
Bill Dopirak announced that nominations for a new Division Department Chair are to be submitted to him by April 24th.  A paper ballot vote will be held at the next Division meeting on May 9th.                                                                                                                                                                   
· Brent Maynard administered the 2008 Tartan Quiz.
· June Decker noted that the Student Representative to Governance expressed concern about the lack of textbooks being used during the semester not being available on reserve in the library.  Karen Westerberg stated that this issue needs to be brought back to Student Government as it was not stated correctly to Governance.
· Will Hare announced that Phi Theta Kappa will be inducting 56 students on April 18th at 7:00 p.m. and encouraged faculty to participate in regalia.  Also, PTK will be sponsoring a Mothers’ Day Plant Sale on Monday, May 5th in SCONF2 (Faculty Conference Room).  Pre-order forms are available through Will.
· Will also announced that Dov Kugelmass is now a co-advisor for the Honors Program and they are looking for volunteers to help get it going.  Please see either one of them if you are interested in working with them.

·  Tony Benoit mentioned that there is a cartload of books being thrown away on the Thames Valley campus; go by and see what “treasures” you can find.
· Title III Learning Academy – Tony announced that this will address a supplemental instructional approach, pairing an instructor with a student peer leader.  There are still spots available; it will begin in late June and run for 20 hours.  The stipend is $1,500 for participating in the Academy and agreeing to use supplemental instruction in a course next year.  If interested, please see Tony.
· If you have any recommendations for AV configurations for rooms in the East Wing on the new campus, please let Dean Goetchius know.

· Brian Kennedy announced that there are new course offerings in math that faculty and advisors should be aware of.  They are hybrid ( ½  time lecture, ½ computer lab instruction) self-paced courses which are designed for students to learn at their own pace or who might need more than 15 weeks in which to complete.  Please be mindful when advising students.

· Tickets for TRCC Alumni Wine Tasting at the Holiday Inn in Norwich on May 9th are available.  Tickets are $20 in advance or $25 at the door.

· Chantal Krcmar announced that Amnesty International will be holding a Vigil for Victims of Darfur on the NFA Green at 7:30 p.m. on Sunday, May 4th.  Everyone is encouraged to attend and bring friends and family members.
· Karen Westerberg mentioned students’ concern about extended hours in the computer labs and library for final exam periods.  They are also concerned about parking especially on the Mohegan campus.

· Steve Neufeld announced that on April 18 from 9:00 – 11:30 a.m. L.A.B. will be hosting a Democratic Order to Chaos discussion and voter registration drive; please announce to classes and encourage students to participate.

· Bill Dopirak noted that May 9th will be the last Division meeting of the semester and in the past there has always been a potluck luncheon before the division meeting.  If anyone is interested in spearheading this potluck, please contact Bill.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:45 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on Friday, May 9, 2008 at 1:00 p.m.

